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Bylaws of the Probate and Estate Planning Section  
of the State Bar of Michigan
Pursuant to Article 9 of the bylaws of the Probate and Estate Plan-

ning Section of the State Bar of Michigan, the Probate and Estate 

Planning Section Council has recommended that an amendment 

be adopted by a vote of the section at its next regular meeting that 

occurs at least 30 days after the notification of section members. 

The recommendation from the council is to strike Section 8.4 of the 

bylaws that requires all printing for the section or for the council 

or any committee of the section be done under the supervision of 

the executive secretary of the State Bar of Michigan. The probate 

council made this recommendation because the bylaw is not re-

quired by the Supreme Court Rules Concerning the State Bar of 

Michigan nor by the State Bar of Michigan itself. Furthermore, the 

position of executive secretary no longer exists at the State Bar of 

Michigan. The provision, is, therefore, obsolete. Questions or com-

ments regarding the council recommendations may be directed to 

Nancy H. Welber at (248) 932-1230 or nhwelberpc@gmail.com.

The current text of Section 8.4 of the bylaws reads as follows:

SECTION 8.4 PRINTING. All printing for the Section or for 

the Council or any committee of the Section is done under 

the supervision of the Executive Secretary of the State Bar 

of Michigan.

If the recommended bylaw change is adopted, the Section 8.4 text 

shown above will be deleted in its entirety.


